Pecan Grove Fire Department



Business Meeting

March 1, 2016
I. Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 7:05.  
II. Prayer by Larry Danna    
III. The Pledge was led by Billy Hoft  
IV. Roll call: Joe Cartwright  
V. Financial Report – Chief Woolley 

A. Last MUD check -- $50,990  

B. Last payment made on E61; all trucks paid for now.  

C. Land payment coming up; quarterly insurance payment coming up.  

D. Good meeting with Johnson Development.  

1. Harvest Green has two MUD boards; new fire station discussed.  

2. Old Dixie will be cutting through to Harvest Green; bump gate will be installed on Timothy Lane.  

3. Owens Road to be rerouted to connect with Plantation Drive.    

VI. Unfinished business: 

A. Membership: (Billy Hoft): no report
B. Training: (Matt Cornell)  
1. Scheduled training:    
a) 3/8 – Running a business meeting   

b) 3/15 – Radios and incident command – Billy Hoft    
c) 3/22 – HAZWOPER – Larry Perry; begins at 6:30.

d) 3/29 – Fire field – apartment fire  

e) 4/5 – Business meeting  

f) 4/12 – Fire Science – live burns  

g) 4/19 – EMS – bags on trucks  

h) 4/26 – Rescue Tool Class 

C. Equipment: (Curtis Brown)
1. 2000 feet of new 1¾ inch hose now on shelf.  
2. Need pump test on trucks; E66 may come later.  

D. P/R: (Mario Lerma/Duane Hines)
1. Fun Run at Austin Elementary – begins at 8am on Saturday 3/5; need lots of help.

2. Golf Classic April 25, 2016; still looking for sponsors.  
VII. New business  
A. New vacuum cleaners, blowers, water dispensers bought.  

B. Looking at getting municipal water at Station 2, to replace well water supply.  

C. Looking at options for doing landscape work at both stations.  

D. Former Chief Kathy Golden much better.  

VIII. Good of the Order –  
A. Fire Board elections coming up in May and June.  

B. Coke machine full  

C. Need insurance card and drivers license for Jennifer.  

D. Doing background checks  
IX. Meeting adjourned at 7:55.  
PGFD MINUTES 030116

Page 2 of 2

